

Kino Bay Knews

Club Deportivo www.kinobayclubdeportivo.com November 2017

Published by Club Deportivo: Calle Cadiz #98, Bahia de Kino, Sonora, Mexico (662) 242-0321

The Prez Sez ...



The Holiday season has begun and in addition to the many activities & Christmas dinner planned for December, we have two additional special events:

Our 6th Annual Benefit Dinner is Saturday, December 2, 2017. A huge thank you to our Benefit Dinner chair, Carolyn Kinsman and her committee: Sandy Burnam, Cathie Nall, Anne Stern, Shauna Smith, Joan Fairweather and Ronna Mann, these gals have worked very hard to make our one and only fund raiser for the season a huge success.

December 8 is the big Kino parade, usually starts about 6 p.m. in Old Kino in front of the Secondary School. Club members will be participating. Come join the festivities.

At the November Board Meeting a slate of nominees was approved. The slate for the upcoming election in February is: Laurel Hakim, Second Vice President; Maggy Becker, Secretary; and 3 Directors: Bill Chisholm, Sandra Johnston and Anne DeFrance. Two positions are yet to be filled: President and Meals Director(1 year term). The nominees are well qualified for these positions. Those serving the second year of their two-year terms, and therefore not up for reelection are: Tom Vala, First Vice-President, Joan Fairweather, treasurer; and Directors: Caro Nava and John Nicola. continued on next page

RESCUE ONE

Rejoice during these holidays!

A major key to Kino happiness is the completion and full functioning of Rescue One's access to the Midriff Islands, to insure safety to all boaters who enjoy this wonderful region.

Again, thank you Butch and Esteban.

I will be back in Kino in early January to catch up with Rescue One activities, concerns, opportunities and needs of our community. Dr. Dale Kemmerer continues as point man for First Responders, in the event that specific needs or medical donations arise.

Tom Vala "turbo" 1st VP / Rescue One

RESCUE ONE:

- Provides continuous tracking of boat trips in the Sea of Cortez and land vehicle trips in the nearby Sonoran Desert.
- Initiates searches and/or rescues when needed.
- Maintains a coordination center for any emergency: death, illness, accidents, police assistance, etc.
- Serves as a focal point for radio or telephone communication throughout the community.

RESCUE ONE uses Channel 24 VHF

Annual Meeting at Club Deportivo

Saturday February 10, 2018 – 9:00 A.M.

Filiberto Vargas, Club Manager Betty Martinez, Office Managerr

Office hours: Monday - Saturday 8-12, 2-5

Prez sez, continued

The Officers and Board of Directors would like to thank Jan Vala and her committee for their efforts to obtain the slate. Thanks for your work, Jan, Craig Gresham, Sandy and Don Dalton.

A reminder: in January your newsletter will be mailed to you with a dues form included for the 2018 season. If you need a proxy for the general membership meeting, please notify Filiberto or Betty or Anne DeFrance. Also, proxies may be emailed with your selection, remember to sign it before returning it to Club Deportivo.

Wishing all of you a blessed Merry Christmas and Happy Hanukkah, safe travels to those of you going north or south, see you at the Club. fb

by Francine Bailey



by Caro Nava, Bar Director

We've had tons of events this couple of months and a lot more yet to come, we've been having tons of fun and the weather is getting better and better!

I sincerely appreciate all of the help we've been getting and all the volunteers that have come to me to bartend, I couldn't do this with out you guys!

Thank you Harold Becker, Francine Bailey, Micky and Paul Stanley, Tavi and Sheila Kristjan, Sam and Sherrie Green, Ralph Copock, Carol Wikel, Karen Webster and Barb Kauz, Jim Donis.

Come over and enjoy a beer or a soda! Whenever the club is open, you can have a beer or soft drink while you are in, just step into the office and pay to whomever is there!

Also, thank you to Fili and Betty for helping clean and stock and maintain the bar.! You guys are awesome!

Caro Nava, Bar Director

In Memoriam:

Joe Cutschall, CHIEF JOSEPH, age 87 years young, passed away November 22, 2017, in Kino. Joe was a long-time member of Club Deportivo & the KB Golf Club, a resident of Condos Jacqueline. After a career that took Joe & Jeanne and family all over the world; Joe & Jeanne wintered in Kino beginning in 2004. Joe's ever present smile, booming laugh and love of life will be greatly missed in Kino. In addition to Jeanne, six children, 16 grandchildren and 4 great-grandchildren survive him. Services and burial will be in Colorado.

From the 2018 Nominating Committee

Your nominating committee is still actively seeking an energetic, talented Club member who would be interested in serving our community in the capacity of Club Deportivo President or accept a one year term as Meals Director..

If you (or someone you might recommend) would be a willing participant in helping to steer the direction of our fun and dynamic Club for the upcoming two year term, commencing in February 2018, please contact a member of our committee.

Jan Vala, chairman. Craig Gresham. Don and Sandy Dalton. janinkino@gmail.com craignperro@gmail.com don.wis10@gmail.com gran-d3@hotmail.com



by Sandy Dalton, Interim Meals Director

With Pat Friesen, Kitchen Coordinator and Sandie Burnam, Sponsor and Organizer Coordinator

This past month has really flown by with many, many beautiful days here on the beaches of the Sea!

And along with time flying by, a lot of us enjoyed many good meals prepared, served and sponsored by members of our Club! From Wisconsin Brats to Mexican Fajitas, and Pancakes to Biscuiits so light they really did just about fly, we enjoyed it all, ALL over 400 meals in a month!!! This doesn't count the extras we served with leftovers at Trivia and Bingo!

And friends, there is even more to come!

What's ahead!!!!

- Dec 2nd, The Club's Benefit Dinner.
 Organized by Bill & Anne Stern
 This isn't the Club's Kitchen event but it sure makes us
 "smell" good with their cookies and homemade Bread!
 Thanks, Anne & Marg!!!
- Dec 10th The Waffle, Sausage, & Fruit Breakfast, Organized by The Dos Palmas Gang! Sponsored by Barb & Les Pope and Bob & Kay Binckes
- December 16th The Christmas Dinner,

Organized by Sheila & Tavi Kristjan
Sponsored by Darolyn & Erwin Perry
Sandie & Robert Burnam
Gayle & Mike Lenihan
Rogene & Fred Mahaffery

With entertainment!!

• December 31st The New Year's Eve Party Club opens & music starts at 7 p.m.

With Music by Ray and the Rejects.

And in between all of these functions of food and merriment, we will have snacks for Bingo and Trivia! YUM! YUM!

We still have a few opportunities for you to volunteer your time and energy as a meal crew member to learn the ropes, or for your money, as a meal sponsor. If any of these things interest you, PLEASE, check out the Meals' Listing Sheet at the Club entrance, or see one of us, Sandy, Sandie or Pat, or a staff member that can contact us for you!

With all of the many meals the Club Kitchen serves, one of the most important parts involves advertising! If we don't get the word out to you, either on the radio or by the flyers posted in various popular locations, we'd have a very difficult time getting as many of you to join us at our tables! So MUCHAS MUCHAS GRACIAS, to the 2 guys we consider part of our Kitchen Crew; Harold Becker, the announcer who makes the meals sound so good on the radio, and Bill Berg, who makes the meals look temptingly delicious on our flyers!!! You two are the Best! (Just keep up the good work!!!)

And finally, watch for the Southwest, and the Oinks, the flat cakes, and the old English meeting up in Kino in January!

I hope I've tempted you to watch for the January, 2018 menu!!

Bon appetite! As Julia use to say!!! Sandy Dalton, Interim Meals Director

From the Communications Director

The board has instituted a new trial feature for Club Deportivo; The **Weekly Schedule of Events** for members of our club. You have probably been getting this weekly email for about a month. We would like to know if it is useful to you, or if it just clutters up your INBOX. **Please give some feedback** to a board member.

Anne DeFrance



Well the weather has been great for outdoor activities and we could not ask for more. Well - we could ask but it would be a waste of time. Enjoy what you have and be thankful for all that you are given (kinda appropriate just after Thanksgiving).

No new updates on the **shooting range** until Randy comes back and has some time to focus on the range.

The **drop** in pickleball has been active on Wednesdays at 9:30 now that the apron has been added and the sand levelled around the perimeter to avoid the dreaded edge drop. If interest continues to grow, we may need to think about a tournament in the new year. Just a reminder that you can play anytime the Club is open if you are willing to set up and take down the net. A side note – it must be easy because I can do it.

There has been no movement on the **Pickle** controversy. Both sides are unwilling to budge. Rumor has it that a settlement offer was made but was turned down. Unfortunately, we may be tied up in the courts for some time (get it?).



There are still some Kino T-shirts available for purchase. They come in three colors (red, yellow and light blue) in a variety of sizes from 2XL down to youth medium for a

modest price of 200 pesos. Christmas is getting closer so don't delay – get them while supplies last. Just go down to the club and ask Betty or Fili.

The first **Goathead** of the year was held on November 16th (we shuffled the date just to see if you were paying attention). There were 36 players. Angel Gonzales, Syed Hasan, Paul Johnston & Diane Ackerman took third place with second place won by Robert Burnham, Marg Roebuck, Sam Green & Francine Bailey. Closest to the pin was Darlene Lyons & Robert Burnham. And the **WINNERS** were ++++++Bill Stern, Fred Mahaffey, Jensine Moxley & Bill Chisholm.

Helping with the tournament were Melva Shaw and Louise Thompson on the **refreshment vehicle** (thanks Jerry for the loan of the vehicle). Char Webb & Veda Tucker minded the third green for closest to the pin. And of course we could not do the tournament without the valuable effort put forth by Jerry Menefee, Johnny (and Mari) Evans and Bill Stern (they do most of the work). Don't forget to thank the palapa bartender but I leave that glory to Caro.

As I write this, the **Bean Bag Tornament** is imminent and will start November 29th with the finale on December 1st. This year's coordinators (Marg and Terry Roebuck) have assembled a formidable organizing committee of Sheila Kristjan, Don & Jo-Anne White and Paul & Sandra Johnston. Rumor has it that they will be bringing in famous guest officials. The brackets and times were posted at the club on Monday the 27th. I hope you didn't miss this event as this year we have 22 teams, 3 meals, multiple refreshments cash prizes and (don't tell anyone) the opportunity for a little controversy.

Are you having fun yet? – I AM.

Bill

HAPPY HOLIDAYS TO YOU ALL CLUB MEMBERS!

November just flew by...Halloween Night at the Club was great fun, the Monster March got everyone parading around! The "wear our sports team garb" had many interesting teams and diverse sports on November 10th!. Split the Pot is happening

on some Friday Nights, the last winner went home with 900 pesos! Not bad for the winner and the Club...

SO AS DECEMBER APPROACHES...HAPPY HOLIDAYS TO YOU ALL..WE WILL BE DECORATING THE CLUB ON DECEMBER 5th, 9:00 a.m. All Holiday Happy Hands are welcome to assist in entering the Holiday Season into our Club! December 22 at Social Hour will include a" Holiday Sing Along", bring your voice and Holiday Sprit!!

New Year's Eve at Club Deportivo

Ray and the Rejects will be playing, entertaining & singing and wanting you to dance!!!

The club will open around 7:00pm. (Before or after your other celebrations) and the Rejects will play as long as you are dancing and celerbrating the New Year!! Snacks will be provided and other special new Years Eve fun!!!!!!

Please contact me with ideas and maybe help with the fun of decorating the club.

LAUREL, INDOOR DIRECTOR, 242-1193, glhakim@prodigy.net.mx



Kino Ladies Klub:

WE.WELCOME ALL WOMEN OF OUR KINO COMMUNITY, TO MEET, GREET AND BECOME ACQUAINTED WITH EACH OTHER AND LEARN OF COMMUNITY PROGRAMS...WE MEET THE SECOND TUESDAY OF THE MONTH, NOVEMBER THROUGH MARCH....

UP COMING HAPPENINGS WITH KLK:

- CHRISTMAS WRAP PARTY, SUNDAY, DECEMBER 10th, 1:00 at CLUB DEPORTIVO
- LUNCH AND PRE LUNCH GATHERING, DECEMBER 12th 11:30 and lunch at 1:00
- GIFT GIVING TO ALL ELEMENTARY STUDENTS IN KINO VIEJO (with Santa) DECEMBER 14 & 15
- HOPING CURRENT MEMBERS AND NEW MEMBERS WILL JOIN IN THIS VERY SPECIAL CHRISTMAS PROGRAM AND THE HOLIDAY LUNCH ON DECEMBER 12!!!

CONTACTS FOR MORE INFORMATION OR TO LET US KNOW YOU WILL BE ATTENDING THE LUNCH OR WRAP OR GIFT GIVING:

LAUREL, PRESIDENT (242-1193), MARTHA, SOCIAL SECRETARY (242-0524), CAROLYN, MEMBERSHIP (242-0122), MARI, CHRISTMAS PROGRAM (242-0519)

LOOK FORWARD TO HEARING FROM OLD AND MEMBERS!!

Laurel Hakim. President. Kino Ladies Klub

Kino Ladies Klub (KLK) Scholarship Program

This amazing program is currently paying for 27 high school students in Kino Viejo. We are now accepting donations for the next semester. Because the peso to US dollar exchange rate keeps changing, the committee has reduced the price of each

scholarship that is paid in US funds. The cost to support one student for one semester will be \$100.00 US this **year**, down from \$120.00 US. This year the price for each student for the spring semester has remained at 1500 pesos.

If you are interested in paying for a specific student, we will find one for you or you can get the name of a student to us that you want to support. All students must fill out an application and be accepted by the committee by meeting two requirements.

- · A GPA of 80 or better and
- Scholarships • Donate 3 hours each week at one of the two elementary schools. Once a student is accepted into the program they will continue until graduation or until they fail to meet one or both of the requirements.

This program is run completely on donations, we hope to be able to add new students to this program and that number will be determined by the amount of donations received. We look forward to hearing from you. Any questions can be answered by any of the following committee members.

Diane Ackerman, Chair (242-1374): Judy Hazen, Treasurer (242-0618); Mari Evans (242-0519), Sparkie MacVeigh (242-0328); Jacqueline Sinnett (242-0562) : Norma Veazey (242-0236)

Board of Directors

OFFICERS

Francine Bailey, President Tom Vala, 1st Vice President Brent Henderson, 2nd Vice President Maggie Becker, Secretary Joan Fairweather, Treasurer

BOARD MEMBERS

John Nicola, Construction & Maintenance **Anne DeFrance**, Interim Library & Communications Carolina Nava, Bar Manager Bill Chisholm, Outdoor Activities Sandra Dalton, Interim Meals Director Laurel Hakim, Indoor Activities



Fishing

by Matt Curtis, Biologist

Reporting Period: October 22, to November 20, 2017

Note: Missing dates normally mean that the wind contributed to boats not going out to fish.

I have a NEW email if you can send me any fishing news or pictures: **lyncurt0@gmail.com** If you can send reports by the 24th of the month, they have a better chance of being added in for the next report.

10/26 EL PATO fished the south end of Turner and Dead Man for easy limits of yellowtail and bonito with larger yellowtail to 18 pounds. The reef area was reported as rough water and bait schools were smaller than earlier on.

10/28 DOUBLE TROUBLE fished Turner and Dead Man for limits of yellowtail and bonito with Sierra and barracuda thrown in. The Dead Man area was really busy with fishermen, divers and even some nets.

10/30 EL SUENO caught limits of yellowtail at Turner. YT quality remains good.

11/02 JAYHAWKER had limits of yellowtail and bonito at Turner on the troll.

11/03 NIGHTWINGS fished Dead Man for limits of yellowtail, half trolling and half jigging. Also a 25# Gulf Grouper (Baya) in 65 feet of water on a jig.

11/04 SAND DOLLAR came in with limits of yellowtail and bonito at Turner.

11/06 GATOR BAIT and PERRYDIZE at Turner for



limits of (you guessed it) yellowtail and bonito.

11/10 **GATOR**

BAIT caught limits of yellowtail and bonito by 9:30 at Turner and Dead Man.

JAYHAWKER also fished the

same area for the same results.

HILLBILLY

YACHT caught limits of yellowtail and bonito trolling, releasing a number of babies.

11/11 Ten boats in the Turner area, including GATOR BAIT, EL SUENO, HILLBILLY YACHT, PERRYDIZE, EL PATO, and NIGHTWINGS. Most

caught limits of yellowtail but few bonito appeared. Most were caught trolling at the south end and near the Pyramids in 50 to 110 feet of water. Water temperatures from 70 to 73.5 degrees F. HILLBILLY YACHT went to Dead Man for 12 yellowtail plus a couple of "nice spotted bass" near the rocks.

11/13 HILLBILLY YACHT caught limits of yellowtail plus six bonito at Turner.

11/15 Fishing Turner still, **EL PATO** caught 7 yellowtail and 2 bonito, **ESCAPE** had a good day on yellowtail, and **GATOR BAIT** had limits of yellowtail and 2 bonito. (Starting to become scarce).

11/16 PERRYDIZE caught limits of yellowtail trolling at the south end of Turner and down near the pyramids, as did NIGHTWINGS, but we caught more jigging than trolling on the break along the east side of the reef in shallower water. ROSIE went to Esteban for 14 bonito and a "nice catch of sardinera" in shallow water. They reported 68 degree water there.

11/17 ESCAPE, JAYHAWKER, and PERRYDIZE all fished Turner but not as many large yellowtail, more small caliber YT, and no bonito.



Many people have asked about the dorado fishing in the summer but they have remained scarce and mostly small. Here is a link to a report on

the fishery in the Sea of Cortez that posted on the San Carlos forum that might be of interest to fishermen:

https://www.bdoutdoors.com/baja-dorado-downfall/

Also picture of typical yellowtail this Fall at Turner and a nice eating size Baya (Gulf grouper); More Photos are encouraged!

NEW YEAR'S EVE GRAND PARTY,

Bring your party to Club Deportivo to celebrate with us and dance to the music of

Ray and the Rejects

Party starts at 7 p.m. – Join us after your festive dinner, guests welcome, just remember to sign them in so that they, too, may enjoy the evening.

COME ONE, COME ALL

December 2017

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
	Oct 30	Oct 31	~ <u>*</u>		Bean Bag Tournament Ends	Benefit Dinner
					*	T
3	* * 4	• <u>A</u> 5	* * 6	Kino Bay DGC Memorial Tournament	8 Board Meeting Open Mic Night	9
10 Vaffles Breakfast	* * 11	12	↑ ¥ 13	<u>♣</u> [7 ¹⁴	♣ 3° 15	Christmas Dinner
	engo,				•	7
17	♣ ¾ ¹8 ⊯	• <u>19</u>	20	21	Christmas Sing-along	Club Closes at Noon
		Try c			•	
24 Christmas Eve Club Closed	25 Christmas Day Club Closed	● 【 ²⁶	* 27 Q*	28	♠ 🄏 29	30
31 New Years Eve						=
Ray & the Rejects	y & the		Legend 10:00 Yoga			par; 2:00 gam
% 8:15 Wei	ghts & Stretch		Ladies Bocce Ladies Putt P	2		ocial Hour
9:15 Walking Aerobics			3:15 Resistance		5:00 Bar Opens	
8:15 Line	Dancing	Triveci	5:00 Trivia			